Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 23 April 2013
Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending: Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Val Scaresbook (VS),  Matt Axford (MA),
Alec Scaresbrook (AS),  Margaret Horner (MH), Olga Whitmore (OM). Jill Dooney (JD)
Apologies: Dot Wilson, Peter Hayhurst Reports
Link Map between 5 towns in the Borough. There will be an element of leisure rides rather than just being a designated commuter map. PH had rough proof of map and first run 

8 -10K envisaged. Comments and suggestions made.
Food Festival – Stand has been booked – pedalling Picnic to start from the stand as usual and meet SOT group at Biddulph Country Park for picnic and then return to Congleton,
Ad to advertise the event in Chronicle is very expensive so decide to make up some fliers and distribute these in library, town hall, cycle shop etc.

IW to ascertain if we are paying for the stall separately or part of Sustainability group.

A group of ladies who are doing the Charity Cuba ride asked if they could use a corner of our stall – no real objections.

ParkLife –13 -14 July We can use same display as for Food Festival, MH can spare some time to man the stall but we will wait until further details are available before committing.

Cycle Nation – Decided not to renew subscription.

SECCAG – PH in communication with other four towns in borough to identify difficult access into towns for cyclist.
MA in communication with the Canal And River Trust re improvements and access from new development at Tall Ash Farm at Buglawton.

PH suggested the sandy path from Avon Drive as a very good possible route from station to town centre. Cheshire East currently own the path and SECCAG will discuss with them.

Sustrans have a signing day for volunteers to put up signs on route 55 (Macc to Stockport on Middlewood Way)

Cheshire East have decided to put up brown and cream signs and not blue/red/white Sustrans colours!  Colour changes again to green/yellow when entering Stockport boundary!
AOB – Glen Williams from Bromley Farm want to know if any members can volunteer for Bike Maintenance workshop at Bromley farm Community Centre 20 and 24 May.  
Next Meeting:  22 May 2013 -  7.30pm at the Beartown Tap
